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ADMINiSTRA?IVE LAW Jﬁﬁeﬁ JOSEPH J. KLOVEKORN: T call
to order this hearing in case A. 105101, application of
J. F; Lohma, Inc.

My name is Qoseﬁh Klovekorn. I!m.an Administrativen

Law Judge with the Commission -and I've been assigned to

preside at this hearing. :

2 At this point would the parties'ﬁlease'identify h

themselves. for the record?.

MR. PATTERSON: Your Honorh I'm James W. Patterson,
1800 Penn Mutual- Tower, in Philadelphia, and I repfresent

the'Apgliéant'in this proceeding.

!

MR. CHESNUTT: If Your Honor @Iease, I'm William A.

Chesnutt. I'm with the firm of McNees, Waliace-ahd Nurieck,

]

P. 0. Box 1166, Harrishuréy PépﬁSyivaﬁia 17108. I represent.

Protésxants,'Daily Express, Inc. andbeoreiFlesher Hau;ihg'

-

Company =

MR. KAHN: Your Honor, I am Alah Kahn'qnd I represent

4

the Préiestgnts, P, Liedtka-Trucking} Inc., .David Graham- .
1 . " Moo ) . . ' T ) ' ’
Company and 'Frank W. Hake, Inc.

Yoo T ey

JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Thank you.

Kl
. ,ﬁ,ka* L. C e - . o L
K ‘=Mz, Rdtterson, would you like to proceeéd?
LI

.J'fﬁg;.PéTTERSON; Yes, Your Honor. ' Theré are a couple .

of preliminary matters. First of all, we have agreed with
representatives of two of the Protestants te'a restrictive
o

COMMONWEALTH REFORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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amendment of thé application. I have previously.fﬁrnished
the court reporter withlthree copies ofwthe amendment,
yéurself with one and Counsel for Protestants with one.

; would ask ¥our Honor to-administratively accept the
amendmept and if it so éccepted I'm au;hg;ized by Cbﬁhsel--
for Lesoine Services, Inc. and Smith Hauling, Inc. to with-
draw tﬁéir protests based on the accepfance of the amendment.

JﬁDGE KLOVEKORN: - Thank you.

MR. PATTERSON: In addition, ?Ouf HonoX, there are
,seéeral other carriers who have prbtééfed this application
and ‘either who have adviééd me that they have withdrawn and
authorized me to withdraw their pfotests -- not on the
;tgength‘of the amendment - and two who simply have not
arrived,herg this morning'althOpgh I've spoken to both of
them gs:late;as Friday of last week;
|  i am authorized to withdraw'the protes£ of K; Duie
Pyle; ;ncu without amendinent; apd I*m not éware of the reason
for the absence of.a.representatiVe of Campbell's Moving -
_Cbmpany,llnc. or fo£|thé absence of a repfésentativé of
McCormick DraynLi#e, Incl‘ _
A o ‘

Couf vlfééoﬁe to the new President of McCormick Dray Line,
W N, [FAIE .

LAY

-

+
.-
bl

R L 4, 1

o

on Friday, a Mr. James Webb, and he did not indicate

Inc.
' - ‘r‘ 'b » . 3 \ .

éffhéﬁ_thathhe-was‘withdrawing the protest or that hérwould

kbe-héréf'_ﬁ volunteered to find him Counsel in the case, to

advise him who Counsel were so he could sign dn, and he did

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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‘gone for two days according te his -office. I have no explan-

. Angelo Monaco as its first witness.

-
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L

Whereupon,

not take me up on that offer. I have no means by which to

determine -- I calléd him this morning as well and he was

ation for the absence of McCormick;

| The same goes for Counsel for Campbeli‘s Moving Company,
Inc. I spok2 with him on Friday. ' I attempted to discuss
with him -- or did discuss with him my view that Campbell's
has no axe to grind inlthis proceeding. He indicated that
he would gét back to me and he has not done SO

Accordingly, for lack of prosecution I hereby move to

dismiss the protests of Campbell's Moviné Company, Inc. and
Mccérmick Dray Line, Inc. I have absoigtely no ;bjection if
xdur anor‘wiéhes to fable that métion until either the end
of teday or the end of témqrrow just in cése ;omebody is
held up at an airport or,Somééhingllike that.

JUDGE KLOVEKORN : Why‘don'f we do that.

MR: PATTERSON: Your Honor, thé Applicant calls

E S

ANGELO M. MONACO

having been duly sworn, ‘testified as follows:

- .« -
IS

L T

:-;;T‘p MR:;PATTERSOF; May we go off the record for a momentp

.
[

r_%JQDGE KLOVEKORN: Off.the record.
1 N ¥ ' " [ . . .

rad 4 e . . ; .

T (Discussion off the ;ecord.)

E

L | i
' ** *JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Back on the record.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING -COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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MR. PATTERSON: Your Honor, I have previbﬁsly
distributed to the parties, to the court reporter and to
yourself é mgltipaged document headed, "Prepared Testimény 6f
Angelo M. Monaco, Vice-President, J. F. Lomma, Inc.," and
would ask that that document be marked as Applicant's Exhibit
1 in this proceeding.

JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Without objection‘it‘will be so
identified.

(Whereupen, the docﬁment was
marked as Applicant's Exhibit
No. 1 for identification.)

MR. PATTERSON: Your Hoﬁor, attached to Exhibit 1 are
five numbered appendices consisting of various documents which
are referred to in the prepared géstimony.

-DTRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. PATTERSON:
0: | Mr. Monaco, first off, woﬁldlyou'state your name
and address for the record?

B Angelo M. Monécot_286 Central Avénue,héoﬁth

Kearny, New Jersey 07032.

10} And are you the Vice—Presiden£ of J. F. Lomma,

A I am.
RSP O In front of you, Mr. Monaco, is the Exhibit 1
for identification which I have previously talked about. Do
" you re&ognize that document?

L4

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {7171 761-71'50
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A Yes.
0 Did-You-participate in its*preparation?
‘h Yes.

0. . Have you reviewed it thoroughly?

A. Yes.

0. If vou were asked questions regarding the subject’

matter-of’your prepared tEStimohy would your answers under

oath be the same as aré set forth therein?

A Yes,.-

0. Do you.adbpt'Exhibit l‘as_your’prepareﬁ testimony

in this proceeding?’

A T do. .

Vi

- T ‘Q-f”Let*s take_ a momeﬁt, Mr;~Mona¢61 and do through
the exhibit Briefly. At several places in the exhibit the
téfm "rigging"” or‘friggér“fﬁs ﬁ%ed; for éxample,lat page two
“and pgée eight éf the ddqpment ﬁ@efe ier¢ferénpghto, on
ﬂéégé’kon to'"riggihé-aéséciatioﬁ” aﬁa then on pagé eéight,
_ﬁothe "use of proféésional,Yexée;iéngedvriggérs."

Coﬁld'you,;fbr“the récbrd,_deégf%@é what you ﬁean by

, "rigging"? | |

|  Af .in{général terms, the assembly, diséssemblyy'
‘ﬁOVemeﬁtthQ;epf;idaéi@g 6; unloaaingJof‘said equipment.

0. _Of what?

Lol T S : o . . s
‘ ¢ A" ©f 'various materials of size and shape.
e . L. - . ' . S :

0" If you. look at Appendix 2, which consists of a

. . T . ' ! "COMMONWEALTH REPORTING. COMPANY' (717 761-7150
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seriés of photog;qphs and -a ﬁagé?inegértidie, Wduid you lock
in thefe and see ﬁﬁeﬁher iniaﬁy:df the hpmbéred.ph@tographs
there is an-eﬁémpie of riggin§ ta#iné'pla;é? ,f
(Witness perusing docﬁments.)

A | Yes,
0. On which one, sir, within Appendix 2, what number?

A Apbendix 2;lthe first page —-- ‘

) That's thé magaziheuarticle?

A, Yes. |

Q:'.The second pégewof the appén@ix?

A - Yes, the secend page.
’ Q: Ail riéhtk That;s.wiéh,a 1it£ie numbér 1" to ”
the left of'it?f | E
| A Yes}
Q. Any ot@ef examples-iﬁvthat'cplbéctioﬁ'ofiphoté--
éraphs? . | -

A Page thfee;Apége fo#r - pictﬁre threé; pﬂc?uxe

r

four; picture five . —-— - : A

"0 Now, picthxe'fivé, iS'Eﬁat,écﬁuaily'the Figging

taking place, if you will? Co
R - E N TR S
A I one. identifies rrigging-utilizing crane - -

it

’ - . n . * * -
services, yes.” . - . . 7

- 0 That is, moving the lading on and off of the

-5 -

motoi-vehicle  equipment? .

. ¥

: Yes.

N Ut
oo .COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7171 '761-7150
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Q And a rigger, I take it, as one who does rigging? -

Is that a fair &Statement? - : -
A. Yes, it is.
0. Is it likewise a fair statement to suggest that

\

rigginéltakes)place witﬁlfespéct to heavy.ahd bulky commodi-
ties before~the'lading is placed on the trﬁck and taken QOWn
the road and thereafter when i£.reaches ;ts place of destin-
ation in unlcading it from the truck and placing it wherever
it is'supposed to be, it béiﬁg fhe cargo? Kre fhey usuélly
the tﬁd occagions when rigging.occurs-in coqnection with
heév?_hauling transportation?
| A Itlmight‘gg, yes.
0 .'Doeé itjogcﬁr at any othér time during transporta-

tion?j‘

. A It may.

0. How could that occur?

o - A If in thé transportation of materials there are

potential prdbléms developiné because of rqad coqditions
priof to.subseqﬁent rigginé prpéféms may‘be.rEquiréa to
cif;ﬁmvent‘that. |
Q. For: example?
-A‘u An underpass'or-a severe 0verpéss or a culvert

which may be required to shift and/or to transfer the load.

Q0 "Now, sir, if you Wwill, turn to.page three of '

: your-testimony. There is a list of origins and destinations

) ' & -, LI .
. . J_ L

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717! 761-7150 !

iy - b




b8

10

11

12

13

14

15

L7

i8

20

21

T 23

24

25

10

on that pége, all within Pennsyl;ania. Were many of these
originsrand'desintations.éerved by J. F.'iomma, Inc. during
1984 oh more than one occasion?

A, Yes.

Q. 50 that if more thén-dne occurence of service to
one of the many points happened in i§é4, did“yoﬁ enly list it
once? .

A I did,

0. Now, sir, turn if yourwould to page five, to the
middle .of the page where there is a breakdown of employees of
J. F. Lomma, Inc. During most of 1983 did j; F. Lomma, Inc.
employ tﬁe same or essentially the same number of people?

A. We did not.

Q. 'How mény people would you say ovér tﬂe first ten
ﬁonths-of 1983'Were employed by‘J. F. Lomma, as a fair‘éverégeﬁ

A~ Thirty-twe, 33 people. |

0. And v&her_} did the number of empldyees begin to
increase? | |

A Mid—Novembér \83fto'thé pfeSenf;

0. And are you gtill_adding'emplbyées?.

A We are.

0. Now, si;, you have attachedfhereto,'attaéhed to
ﬁxhibit 1, as Appendix 3, an eigh£ pagé éqdi§ment list WHiCh
is headed,'"January,‘légﬂ; Equipment List." :Do you see thét?

A Yes.

S

' COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY: (717} 7617150
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Q Is this eguipment list an accurate representation
of the current equipment coﬁpliment of Jl F. Lomma, Inc.?
A No. _ ' ‘ l -
Q Could you indicate és you~go'thr0ugh these pages
wﬂat equipment, if any, has beén added or what, if any, hass
been deleted from your equipment list? o
i Okay. Page fwo of the equiément list is
accurate as of this date. It'é a listing 6f power tractors.
| Pége three is complete,
* Page four is complétem
Page five is complete.
.;MR. KAHN: Let me see'if;I'm Keeping up with you.
MR. PATTERSON: Pagé five starts with Unit 325 at the
top.
MR. KAHN: Transcraft, 19817
THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.‘ |
Pége number Six is incomplete.
BY MR. PATTEdeN:
0 All Tight. Would you give us additions or
' deletions? . . o ' .
A There‘have been fogr additions.l
0. A1l riéht, Sir; |
'A. éeriéé,SOO,.thefe;s a double-drop trailer
élassifidatién'within our fleet and’fburZUnits have éome in

within the last 15 days that have yet to be titled and

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING; COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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) o ‘:Apy: deleted?:
:3' ‘ A. 7 No . Of the foﬁr 'uni.ts, two a—fe Bi-rmingham- Trailers:
| twe are_Tfanscrafﬁ‘Traflé:s. . ) .
5 0. And they aré'double—droé trailers?
5 ‘A Yés.
. 0 We Qill’ get back to that subject in a little bit.
8 'AIe.there-any changes qnlﬁage seven of the equipment list?
;: $hétis the page pegihning-with Unit 703.
'15 A Yes; That is incompleté. 'Thgre hés:béen thé‘
. addition.of two 1984 Talbe;t Traﬂsporf:#?Stéms-of 75 Foﬁ
12, capaci#yf | |
13 Q. Any deletiqns ffgm page Sevéng
14 | __A‘.k . ‘No-. |
15 || 0.  And the l'_a'st.‘pal‘ge, »pa.g,e Qigﬁ%ﬁ?‘
16 R "That’s*complete. )
17 | 0 ALl rlight.l - | P
18 | 'Starfiné alliﬂﬁléfbit backﬁards; what.iS‘the fiigt
19 listed unit on Apag“e-;-'ein;gh-'t, FL—17? - | .
20 B ]i . Ljuégbytﬁggk. Itfg:a,Swedishiﬁerhlift;}f"FLﬂ
21 designates forkligfﬁ;s.L ;
LY, 0  So éllzqf the equipment on p;ge.éighﬁ>a£én£érklifté
23 B ",-Yes.'. | | ‘ . o ,
24 0. How are'they ﬁsedi if they are'uéed, in heaﬁy
25 -héuling serv;ce? |
COMMONWEALTH RFFORTING'COMPANY {717 7.‘;3:1-7150‘ i
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'+ &'+ +In the process of eithér loading and/or unloading
l-, . .;,'{\ '
transport equipment and on various rigging jobs. as required.

0. The third column from the left is headéd‘"Capacity

with eve:ything from 52,000, the number 52,000, down to the

number 3,000 under that column. What do those numbers stand ' |

. for?

A Th;t's the rated capacity'af.the‘designated
forklift. | )
| Q. " That is how much they will 1ift?

A Yes. ‘
Q. Sir, let's go back to the;first page of Appendix

-

3. Again, that's the‘equipment list. Let's skip over that
page.
Now, sir, go to the second page if you will and

indicate for-the recbrd whether all of the tractors shown oh

that page are suitable for use .in heévy hauling service?

A " They are.

Q Is that the purpose for‘which'they were purchased?

A fes. |

0. 'And-allldf the eguipment is fairly recent except.
theé: last listed piece.6n that page, Unit Number ldd.. That's
a 1972-tractor; What is that uged for?

# fhat is a 5peciai tf;ctor thét has been refurbishe
and rebuilt entirely with power, powertrain, rears. It's

used for extremely heavy haul applications in excess of 250

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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vidinity of 35 tons?

tén. It has road and off-road applicatien.’

"
»

. ,-‘g .‘Are any of the tractors listed.on page two, aside

[

5 from-ghat‘Aﬁtb-Car tractor, specially built in ény_way‘other

thanlbeing simply a single or tandem axie hbrma; roaa éractor?

a. :Yesu "Five'of the trqctprs ﬁave special rears-éhd_
transmission‘systems and are-four—éxle uhits.

Qh And “"four-axle" in your ﬁgrmihdlogy—would include
the  steering axle? |

A ThatES correct.

9 'Let's-go to the next pagepisirw and iﬁdicatg for

the record that's the one headed Unit 105, page tﬁfgq'of'_

- Appendix 3.. Are any of those trailers listed theré;épécially

built-in‘anQ way fSr ﬂeavy hauling;séivice?|
A. ?Séverai are heavy-duty éééaﬁity; Which woﬁid‘be
beygnd 35‘tgny what is rgférréd‘fﬁ‘?srnegular fieétAdperétiéns
o Wﬁich is-regﬁiar fleet‘operét;ons In y§u¥1terminf
6iqu?.lészth§n ;5 toﬁs?
A Wp to 35 tons.
o -éo,thaﬁ‘in the body df'gogr teétimony where you '
.Eélkﬂabput sgpef—heavy ﬂauiipg ;ﬂd CSnventibnél-ope£a§idgs,

fpu'would define that break point at somewhere in the

i~ .Between 35 and 45 ton.

. d

0. And ﬁhé'iightér loads would fall into the

conventional category, at least in wydéur company's terminology?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717! 761-7150
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7@, ¢+ And-the heavier loads into the super-heavy or
. 2 '-4".' . ‘.\‘.‘.
category?

s

™ Iy sIvo

-~

A ';Yés.

0. Take a look at the next page, if'you would, sii,
page four, starting with unit number 301. What kind of
equipment is that,‘sir‘?r

A That's a dolly system.

0. Now, -you'll have to explain that to me and
probably for the record. I don't know what a dolly system is.

A ‘Okay. It's an indépendent'systeﬁ that becomes |
an éntegral part of a tpansporé configuration. When totally:
as$embled~it alloyé for greater flexibility'either raisihg
or lower;ng the equipﬁent and possibly the steefing of that
equipmént?

Q" So that if you have_g 60 ton transformer, for
e#amplé, to move oﬁer the road, will it be necessary in
addition to using other trailer equipment tolﬁsg.éome o#_the
dollf'thipment? |

A it may be:

0 - bOes‘that link trailérs togetﬁer or link tractor
and trailer? Just what dﬁes it do?‘,I'ﬁ.stilL not clear.

A The méjofity of times‘it-wouid Eg at.the rear of
the t£ahsport syStem'oribotentiaily under the load at some

designated stress point.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING GOMPANY (717) 761-7150
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" and drop-frame equipment as it is

L3
K . e

v - 9_1;50 these things can 'be  slid under a trailer to -
" 8‘..-,—’,7 i ’ : . -

¢ ' . . [

’shppéyﬁ'theuegﬁga welght? -

-<BA - Yes. - . g L
s a0 N ; h .

P T - . '
** 9 ~MAL 'some given point?® - . .
et T
LA Yes., B

0 - And-when yoi refer to "transport system" just so’

4

that this redord is clear are.ypufreaLly‘reféfring-té‘a .

combination of veéhicles necessary to move a given load?

A I.am.

o :Go éolthe #ext page}<$iri pagégfi§en What is
yisteé-oé thét:ﬁage?'y "‘ . - o . .
e )A."Eﬁat séries'éontinues“ievel-deck léwﬁéy eqiripment

;Qmetimes'knOwhh“iIt
includes some extendables ofs#rétdhfééﬁipment.agd tii—aéle
cpnfiguratio;s;

 @ ,Aha:thié-is all.iraileﬁﬁtfpe eqﬁipmént? Thiéi
is. not éowef.equipmenﬁ? . . ’ ‘_. oo S

':A. ?his is‘tréileféi' o .
'-g: Now, on thé next page, pagé'six; you.gariier
testifiea that-éhat included some dgubieerop équipment. 
A+ Yés, sir.
1ﬁ3 0. éndjybuﬂjUEt refeffed:to:drop—fﬁame equipﬁégtul
B - Yes, a |
0 Just briéflydesc£ibe ﬁhaf‘thdse two things are

and what the distinction is between dfop—frame and double-

AL

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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drop.

A gengyally it's accepted in the industry a level

L.

L]

fdeck‘drdpriramettrailer has a locading platform not lower than

.+ 39 inches, .36 inches. A double-drop trailer.would be that

trailer which is lower than 39 inches or 36 inches for its

«

I "1oading platform.

Q. On both varieties, double-drop and drop-frame, is
the deck.of the trailer normally lowér, the loading deck of
the ﬁrailer normally loweér than the réar Qheels,'the top éf

' the rear wheels of the tractor? |
| A It is.

0 .And Qhat use 1s made of the arop—frame and éouble-
drop?  Why have it dropped?

| A " It's the generally accepﬁed means to transport
any equipment which would'have a loading height or & transport
height in e#cess of nine feet.

0. ‘Wh_.y?l‘

A Simply to keep the freight legal, not tolexqeed
13 féet—G oyer-ﬁhe road., |

0 . So that tﬁe top of the lading,’ the top of the
cargo, Is lowered as well by using a drop-frame  traller?

A That's correct.

Q. Néw, sir, on éége sgVéﬁ of Appendix 3 to Exhibit
1 there are a number of -- there appeaflto be a number éfl

unusual pieces of equipment. Could you describe a few of

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY. (717) 761-7150
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those as you go down the page?
A Unit Number 603, which is a Tusco Unit, the

emanufactu;er,titﬂs a 75 ton detachable goOseneck,‘interchange—

P . .
; Al ¢ P

éble;deck5¢ ﬁnterchangeable rear bridge suspension syStemé.
0=+ Why would you have &n inteiéhangeable deck?

, oo
Again, are we talking about a deck that's Yower to the ground

. .
LY 4

as you previously described?
A This 'particular deck would be 24 inches.

0. All right. Why would you have an interchangeable

A The rated capacity of ‘such decKs.
Q.' That is, you changelthe @eck to match the.siée-.
and weighé of the lading?

| A That's correct. K . L r;)

0. "Go\ahead down the page, if'you'would,.pleasé.

A Unit Number 805 or 806, ‘that's a‘59éciallf-
designed‘SO ton four-axle s£reﬁéh lowboy, level deckllowbéy,'
which will accommodate extremely long ladings qf extremé
weiéht._

0. All right, sir. A iittle bit further dbﬁn ybﬁ
havé-as-Unit Number 801 a Cometﬁo"Rail Car Transporter.  Is
‘that the unit that is pictured in oﬁe of the photographs that
is part of Appendix 2? |

A. It is, pictures se?en andfeight. It's a very

specially designed trailer. It was built overseas. It's the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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only type of its kind as. far as T know in the United States,
‘with-that‘type‘of specifications.

0. What does it -do that's so special, sir?

A J.if'% ‘;It allows for the movement of an operablé'fail

v o ~ a
. -

) AT M . ' . .
- car vehicle oOver the road and to accommodate loading and

-

‘‘unloading applications with no additional equipment required,-

B ‘.No‘additionallequipment regquired? WNe crane, no

- N

forklifts, nothing?
A None. : ) . .

0 ~ How does it get a rail car offhthe tracks or

r'backwon the tracks,; or does it?

A There's a winching system and'a'ﬁydraqiic system

i

involved with ramps, and With the specially trained crew that
works with this trailer,theVload and/ox ﬁﬁload,Cah be.
effectéd within & reasonable amount of time.

*g.' Have you put that trailer to. use with any

frequency?

. A Tt has been used well over 100 times .in the last

yéar, yedr-and-a-hdlf.

v -

‘ - Q Genéral;y in what areaé; _ '

“a: 'Rig@t»now tﬁere"sia lot'of‘aqtivity in réii C&i
}efurbisﬁipg-by many of'théfmajOr traﬁsitﬁéu£ﬁbrities an@-.'
we havé béen-fortunate.enoughlto be:aﬁardedﬂsdﬁe of this Qo?k;:

which allows us to move these véhicles to. accommodate loéding

and unloading to perform ‘the contract.

1

- COMMONWEALTH REPORTING. COMPANY (717 761-7150
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6. dave you used it within PehﬁSyivania'at allz
.@ﬂ‘ No.

‘0. Where-have .you used it
A I'm sbrfy. If I may stand corrected, we did

gis bri@ina%e transactions in Pennsylvania.
.t .7 “ T ’

»

o - Wh€r§?

8

: sy e .

“5- : . 'iaii_}anhila@elphia.;— or I'm not really sure if'that'f
N g-3cqp§igsrgd??hiladelphiér"LeSter, Essington, thét‘subﬁrban

9 are;'a. : | " |

10 Q;‘ th.was the‘cﬁéﬁomer theref-sir? Boeing?

11 A ‘.Tﬁe‘féqility that we loﬁdéd)was,Boeing.

1é , . - Q' Ahd%hat»was a rail car,_armasS'transit rail car?

13 | '_ A. - That éictgre thaQ,youfsee;illuséraﬁes;theﬁvehicle.

4 .o Q 'ng about on down the page? Whﬁt’else isnthere

15: fﬁat ng,ﬁoglé care to déSé;ibe tha% LS Qf.SOme unuéual

16 ‘natﬁne?‘“ I : "_’ o .“ "; . - e
17 | A The G@metﬁbgiwhichfis dééﬁghated‘as.SOannd A, B

18 and C. Ihat ﬁé«a tragSpgrt.systeh Qf:variéus.siié of-variéus
"i§ “shaped materigls that aiibw us to puﬁ'tggé#hér~loading

éﬁ. confi§Urations bdsedruPon the client's nqéaé.

zﬁ‘k Q Now, gir, is that‘ené‘depicgéd.in‘apy‘df the

22 éhotpéxapbs-éﬁin the-magaziné ar;icle:that*makés ué:Append£g
23| 22 | | o ’

24 "B " Some specif%cations'aré illuétrated on‘page‘ngyber

25 || one.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY .(717) 761-7150
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¢ That's the second page of Appendix 2, shéwipgu

- 3,

.

“a trailer down at the bottom of the page? = )

r ~

A Yes.

6. And if I understand your: supplemental testimony,
you've added two of the Talbert units such as are shown at

. v -
3 -

. e 1
Unit fimber 601

.‘“\- X

.. A The two units which dre additions to this list
“'areé not ‘Sipdlar” to Unit 604.. '
] ] .- N . .
... %P\ 6047 There's two of them there. ‘I beg your

.pardon. : S

‘fA  Wellf.peferring td-GOB er. 604 configuration.
They "vei beéen very specially designed..
‘,Q B} What a;é they iﬁ&ehded to do; théatWO;hew ones? -

A . "They will allow us to také :@ lading up. through
75 to 80' tons 'in a legal cohfigqfaﬁiqh’thropghbu%_the'mid-

fﬁtlantig;aﬁd New England.ter?itéry and provide a Fbtai

\

transport application for a customer?
.0 When you say "a legal configliration" what does

that refer to? | o -

.

-

' By permit, axle .w_ei_ghts, 'I_:ig:‘:i;d‘ge laws': °
.;. 0. © Now, .sir, on th'ls pagé’}, despit@ the f_a;:i_: that.
- most of them seem to be listed Oh;pggéfegght, ‘there are

several forklifts, at least if the unit niiber “FL™ means

forklift. Why dre they listed dn.ﬁhis'gage and. not the

. COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY -(717) 761.7 150" ‘
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6 A Yes. '

! f tT::ffr 0 ?‘murh, if you would, sir,’ to Appendix Number 5,
< A | S ot . - h ' ) .

g || which is “the statement of operatdions or profit and less state-
;‘ . .'“ T.f:: ; ‘-’ o :‘. +
(v . sgll ment.7. If yourgo into the first category of expenses, that is,
s 1 o [ -l S .
L, %l jdifect 'expenses, there is an item headed "Sub-Contractors"

14
15
16

17

'19
.20
21
'22

23

25

.22‘

other, -if there is any particular'feason'ﬁof that?

;

A. That was just a,mistaKEQ'”
0. “And the Kalmar - forklifi and is listed'éecond from

the bottom on page seven of the equipment lift, that's

capable Of‘liftipg 100,000 pounds?

.

expense of, rounded, $900,000. And below that there is an
éxPensefo about $180,000 forwequipﬁeht rental. Bave.yOu had .
occasion ‘to Queétion theMCategQrizaﬁion‘pf_thev$&99,427 item?

B T have.
N ) . ) .‘, V_-f» . T ’ H
0. Whé 'did you ‘speak o in 'that connection?

’.

A MEb. George Gillinoxe. -

”jQ- Aﬁ@ who is Mr. CGeorge Gilimore? : e
A  He's an accountant: l b
- . o 1Is he one of the Gillmores in Gillmere & Gillmere?

: .
‘A, . He -"_LS": )

0. ,ﬁs§‘he's-thé‘ﬁgn.Wﬁplﬁréﬁared the shaéémehté
E  Yes. .‘ . - : ﬁ. :-:." _.' |
) ﬁénd.did'Mrf Gfllmcrendégéribe té yog5wﬁat was
fneluded in that $899,0007
| B He did.

)

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7171 761:71850
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0. Based on his descriptionﬁdould you for the record

indicate what in YOurnview is a mqréVécchraté description bf
that item{'ihat liné itehé |
| 2. It céﬁld be classified in one of.two-ways, two
termihologiég; elther eqﬁipment rental ér,lease charges for
;equiément. h : R
0. ‘Whét did ‘that money go Fok? . What was it paid out
. to éﬁt@@ﬁ?ﬁ"?iw "
Y S | .
‘ A It was paid out fer the use of eguipment operdting|.
inctheices. |
e jﬁJ?Q‘\f?he eguipﬁent thap is iisteéton Appenaix 3, is
‘that owned by an éffiliatgd leasing ‘company? J
'A _it:is; | S
0 Dpes-James'F..Lémﬁé own all -or Sub5$ah£ially all
. of the'daéital-stOCkmof.fhis;AppLicéht,rJ,_EL Lqmma,'iﬁé;?
S . A.. He-dqes. S | |
0. And does Mr.'Lom@a:ownlallio¥ éssentialfy_alL:Qf_:i
the capitai‘Stock of.J:E:L; Beésiﬁg‘C@ﬁpaﬁy%A
| -ﬁ He doesﬁ | - '
Q. Ahdlthat wé§-$8éé&600 phd{%éme.gdagﬁﬁllars,paid
}to J.F.Ln Léasiné Coﬁpany-fof the‘ﬁsefof the-equipmént”shoWn
in Appendix- 3 tOfyOQr Exhibit 12 o |
A It waé,' )
0 ﬁéw'qbout the otheér $180,000? ‘Who was %ﬁat paiﬁ

to? That'is the ameunt shown at the item "Equipment 3@ntal”"

1
-

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING .COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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A . That is also charges‘to.thlL..Leasing, Inc;

Q. Did Mr. Gillmore-have-anyigxplanatiqnlas'towhy
he split'thqse two amognts ahd/or th he headed the  $899,000
amount “Sub—Contgaﬁ;ofs“?i |

" A He did not. ’
'MR.VPAfTER§ON; That's all I ﬁa&e'énd T tendef‘the
witnessffoépéross—examination. I mové,ASubject to cross-—_.#.
lexaminaéion, Exhibit‘l'ahd iﬁs éppehéibeé.
I l JUDGﬁ 1;(£.OV-EKO'RN: Mr. Che‘sm:'t;tt»:
T T CRO'SS—E;X'AMZ.['NA'I";I.O.N.
“; ‘._B_Y_; "MRf.‘.'CHESNUTT': o
[ “' 531ﬁﬂFirst of all, Mr. Mqﬁaco: could yduPindicate

whether 'vou have, directing vour attention to page three of

"

Exhibit 1 which Mr. Patterson talked to you about, with

. respect to those origins and destinations do you have any

Qécumenﬁs or freight'bills or the typefof dbcumeniatioh that

that would reflect the service

-~ H

your company ordinarily: keeps
that has.been-providédlinto and.out offthese'pointé in 19847
R _i do have the'docqmentatiohﬁ It's not with me.

'vaiNoﬁ with you? Okay.

and would. it ‘be alsé accdurate, dirécting your -atten-

tion to page nine offExhibi% 1, thét—you have no documentation
. with you which weuld reflect the. service- provided over any
périod of time by J. F. Lomma, - Inc. to the companies mentioned

at page nine?

COMMOMNWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761:7.1.50
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A: That's correct.

0. Would you‘essist my-understanding of~Appendix_
3 to your Exhibit 1 the thlrd sheet of that document which
lists units nunbered betweén 105 and 173. Do you have that
before.yOU?

A, Yes, I doe

g My notes of four airect-exdmination by Mr.
ﬁatterson indicate that somé of these units, have been rein-

forced or have been otherwise strengthened.or-modified:out

N [

of the.tradltlonal flatbed trailer category Am T accurate

in understandlng that?

.
. i ! .

¥
Lo :
« . ..M That's correct.

;?ﬁéiﬁ-:;ill right. Wouldlyou indicate, first of all,
which -units listed om‘this-page‘are_ether than ordinaky

flatbed trailers?
A. Specifibally; it;s'thethCateéefy raged Transcreft;

nodel year 1983, | 7‘
) A;l:right. ‘Those‘areduhitsmbegihnihg“With‘——

A .With 127.. L o

é ‘Ahd ending witﬁ-133§ | |

# fes. " ' fl

0. -And how do they‘differ:@in an& fashien from what

mlght be called an ordinary flatbed traller?
i The traller capablllty of capac1ty is SI ton
for only 12 feet of loading platform.

»

' COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717).761-7150 -
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0 Fifty ton per 12:feet Qf'Loading‘?latform?
A‘ Yes, sir. | o |
0.  WHét'is the &Verall~iené§h of thééé %gailefg?
A Thirty-five feet. - | |
0. The remaining units on. this page, are there any .
of them loﬂger than 45 fegt?
A, ‘ "N;) .
0 Are there any‘of.thém shorter than 40 feet?
A No. | |

0. The Transgraft,units that you just deseribed for

o - .

Ips,lmgﬁﬁi;?eé; 19%3,,weme'they mbdified‘byjjéu, your company,

e

 or wheré they modified by the manufacturer?
" . S T

b8

' ﬁﬁ;pﬂsﬁec from the fégtory;.
;Jﬂ%;'ib:i ﬁhat wolld Be-the going‘priée; to thgibest.of o
'your;kngwldge -- let me ask thig;r'dées:Transcfaft_make a:
standard 45 foot flatﬁed_tréiigr? |

B They do.
0. What would be.the going price.fqr_a.stanéa%§.45;
flatbed,%railer, model yeér 1983, from Transcraf%?. |

A Somewhere between $10;ddoland_$125600.'

.0 And what was the.pricé;per uﬁit-of the:ﬁnité'tﬁgt

. you were describing with the -50 ton capacity pet l?’ﬁeét-df"'

m

platform?

A There's a premium of somewhére betiwéen 18 to

23, 24 percent.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717).761-7150
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. o . ¢ If your company ‘were awarded the authority it
9 seeks here wSQld you furnish to shippefs in Pennsylvania tﬁe
3 Transgraft units you juét déécribéd to péfformVservice within
4 Pennsy-lvania?
sl A I would. ' .
6 | 0 Would you furnish any other-Qﬁ the  units. shown
7| on thié page that.lists unitsrbetwéeq 105 and l7§.to shippefs
3 for trahsportation within PennsylVaﬁi&? -
g A I would. |
10 ¢ Are there any units on here you would not fuxn;sh:

‘ 11 )| to glggnpgy;yqpia.SHippe; fof tr@ﬁépbr%afion,wiﬁhianennsyl—

i
[ : ST Tohe
v

.- s . NI

. . . e, -
. g ¢ 12 || ~vania?, - =
N

+

-l . A No.oo
" d : A . .
:f'ﬂA' "¢l“di  WQﬁld-your ansﬁe;s.be'ﬁhe éémg with réspgct to
o 4 S St - N . . -
‘ T ﬁsimthe‘féﬁéihi@é-trailerfﬁhits'listed on succéediné ?aées.of
16 Appendix'B%.'That s, wouid you furﬁish,£hem tq«shigpets for
17 performancé of intfastate tranéportatié& in Pennsylvégiaé
18 - A, We wbuld, sii. | ‘
vy i - 'Qi Lobﬁing'at the'néxt.page,-witﬁ unfts lis£ed f;om
20 '30l_tb 324, my n§tgé-may bé incomplete again bﬁt are aii.Q%'
21|| these what you had described ‘s, d"Ql;I_y:Sﬁ, all of these'units,
22 || or simplf-the'first.one?'
23 é ..Jusﬁ ﬁhe first ‘one, sir." T - - .
’ ' Y 0. The 361 unit?
25 _ A Yes,

" COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150 A
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lﬁafy f%éﬁ 40 ,feet, 42 feet, 44 feef-in length. The majority

Hof;%bgftréirgns have a ten foot upper deck.

28

Q  Would you-ipdicaﬁe‘fbr the record what type éf
trailers, by length, by-confignfétionuoﬁ-however vou wish, to
describe it, the re@aihing ﬁnifs are 6n ﬁhét‘pégéé

| A. Okay. If I may extend beyond that rage, déé;gnatil
Unit 302 t0|324> but continue down througﬁ'page'numberiﬁiVe!-
-thrﬁugh 341~S_--‘

‘Q . Fine.

A, -~ We refer to them as a‘}evel deck lowboy that
has a lgading platform from 33 inches to 37 inches f;om the
grounds . |

.0 That's 33 to 372

* B Thirty-three te 37 inches. The. lengths would
‘\hl" - 1 A . . ‘

¥ S »

7}1-"“ “x : ' :
C e \ o,
. L You m€an a deck that is. --.
< PR R '
y 3
‘A

) s t
v ",
~ )]

Over ‘the fifth wheélvofléhehtractdr,:
.0 . And that déck is how long?
R.; Ten feet. ) - f::fu - o : J
Q' And thén it drops déwy énd.itslevei from there oOn
back tb‘over:thé }gar axles? |

A.. 'That's coiieﬁt) -And“they'may bé“ih permanent

configuration or they-have extendable and/of'étrétcﬁ-capabilf
ities whereby we may_extend‘théﬁlqadipg,plétforﬁ‘oi'that
trailer to accommodate a loading requirement.

0. Is there any way, lépking at these serial numbers

"COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7171 761-7150
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trailers? :
A Not, uﬂfortunétely, by iéokihg at the-designatidﬁg
from‘this list, sir. |
JQ Is it easier for yéu.%o indicate those that are
extendable or those that are not?
| A The unit 331, 332, 335,733§,f34o == I'm ﬁust
rélaﬁigg to serial numbers. I'm going that Wayl" | ?
(Pause.) |
3 + I'm tryiné,to.look for the designatiéﬂ of +the
bne'ﬁﬁper-stretch.' | : '
| (Pause.)
R JA‘:_Gétting an exact count, i would-have.ta'go_back
.'énaIpﬁfifthé“équipment.SPecifieatiOn;-
) .fwell, can you give uéﬁsomé ideaé YOu(ﬁentiQnea
: N .
't%réé_;hét'§oﬁ-seemn cértain;aboutf:,“
AR . _ - ,
L ‘KT ﬁihreegaﬁ& then three #dd;tional:'six:- There .
shodla be &t leggtlfdur more’. : S o
0, ‘Sﬁ'oht-of-éhe_two.paégs téthf'theﬁ -~ ;t léast
téﬂ‘oﬁ themfi—'are of that nature? ‘
B 7Yes# sir.
, 0 . Movihg ahead tp-the‘upitéfﬁﬁat-axe'numbered L
between 501 and 515L‘you,descfibéd'th¢s§ és double-drops. r
‘bo I*uﬁdérgtand from that'tﬂat the'differéhcé,between those

29

or the models, that we can determine which are the extendable

and the level deck lowboy is essentially the heigﬁt-of the

COMMONWEALTH: REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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wﬁat you consider to be the special,handling:séfviCes

30

nlatform above the road surface, the loading piatform?

4

A, . That is certainly one of the major differenhces.

0, You indicated a significant change in your
employment picture, the numbér of employees the company had,

beginning in mid-November. Was there a corresponding increase

in revenues at that-éime, beginning at aboht that time?

a. '?here waé an incgease in'£9venue, yes.

0. .Dces the accounts réceifable itemn Which'appears
on Appehdix'4 represent receivébleézexclusivgly from custqmeré.
of your cdméany?

| A 'Yés.

'Q -hnﬁ.WOuld YOu'égree-wiﬁh me that thé amount: of

fhoselrebeivables; a£ $949,789,_re§;esen£s approximately fourr

months. deHeNenues by your company, on the basis that you

4 f-’. Yoo . f
r ! il
)

do 32.8 million a yearé' ,

.
-4

ooV A ﬁ?ﬁt would be a 'close estimate, ves, sir..

L . Lo y
L T - , . .

. . Q0  Would you indicate for ‘the Judge and the record
Lo Va

that
vour company would provide if this application were granted?

£

A, we would inferpret‘spécial haﬁdling,as that which |
wouid-bé beyond reQuifemé#ts of a stapdéfd piatférm tfaiiér
in over the road transportation and that which'is beyond
sténdar@'loading by’fofkiift.or cIahe{ or in the dnléading :
area by forklift or cfane; -ff it would go:b¢yond thgt‘genefai

area we considexr it spécial handling.

COMMONWEALTH REPC_)RTINC-i COMPANY (717 761:7150
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Q. Is there special héndling thét you woqLd perform
that would not involve rigging? |
- A. There is at times.

0 Wéui& you give-us an example of special handling
that would not involve rigging?

A.  If due to the contractual obligation of our firm
to provide trans?ort only and prior loading and/or unloading
is .being taken care of ddditional contractors.

Q. Are you saying that the fact that‘the rigging
serviée‘or the 1oading_or unloading serxrvices were perf@rméd
rby'an Qrganization other than yourself --
A. That's correct.
0. -— Then Ehe over the ioad-transpdftatibn which
'-yoéréompany provides would then.be considered handled under
llspg¢ial;hqnﬂlipg conditionS?'Is that what you're saying?-

s

Ve . 5 n ; .
-2 .7 %A Dépending on what the lbad is, yes.

e

++ 4.0 ,You've indicated -on several occasions’ being
1 -1 PR

awarded certain types of work, like the rail transportation.
'Q"‘ Loy b

LA %
b}

Do fou recall that, the rail. car transportation?:

A 'i do. o . .

0. Would you explain the biddiné process by which
you were awarded such contracts?

A,  What do you mean'by "biddiﬁg pfOceés"i‘
0. Well, the word “awardéd” t6 me indicates that:

there is some decision made to utilize your services. I

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPA:NY {(Z171. 761-7150.
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' Monaco, what ‘are the units which have been designated in the
- ren S ,

" model column ‘as "Fs"?

32

you and your customers to bring this about;

A Okay. Specifically, we will solicit, demonstrate
the competence and abilities to-do the job, establish
crediﬁilities to all parties, establish a orice, a compensatory
price, and hopefully we will be awarded that partic;lar project..

0. And I take it that that is how you would intend té
conduct business in Pennsylvania if this application ié
granted?

A, Yes.

MR. CHESNUTT: ‘Those are all the questions I have.
Thénk you, sir.

JUDGE KLOVEKORN: Thank you, MHr. Chesnﬁtt.

Mr. Kahn? .

MR. KAHN: Thank you, Your Honor.

CROSS—-EXAMINATION

“BY MR. KAHN:

3
3

.0 At page three of your equipment 1list, Mr.

(I

A. I'm sorry, Mr. Kahn. Page three?
0. Page threg of the equipment list. I'm.reférriﬁg
Eo:unit numbers liO, I think it_is, ang 117 and 122 -- o
" A ;Flat stretch, extendabie.-

0. In your operations under your ICC authority have

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (717} 761-7150-
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you done any transportation which does not i;volve size and
weight démmodities?
A No.
0. I think i»remember'froﬁ your statement that your’
ICC authority is general commodity authority.
A It is. |

0. But you confine yourself to size and weight

transportation? ' ,

A As of this time.

0. I understood you to say'inlresponse to Mr.
Chesnutt's questions. that the ;tem.in your ingomé.statement
shown as an‘iteﬁ of $899,000 was to tﬂe leasing company for
the uéelof eéuipment?i

A.  Yes, Mr. Kahn..

Q Do ybﬁ,knowiany reason why the accountant --

I assume the accountant made this ouit?

PoeotiaHe aia.
R NS B N _ -
?' : , QJ :Why he used the term "SﬁEuContracfdts"?
| l:;&i ;ijdo nét know, Mr. Kahﬁ:
:; a,-:fljg-wigndis all of the equipment Shown on your eight

page eguipment list titled in the leasing company?
A It is.
Q bLooking'af'the list of'péwéi equ;pment,.which I

think is page twod, you déscribe five tractors which are

what I would call special heavy hauling ‘tractors, is that right?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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A Yes, sir.
0 They have 8pécial fears‘éné power of that type.

My question is are all of the other tractors what you would

call conventional highway tractors?

A They are certainly highway tractors. Whether they
would be classified conventional is a matter of question.

Q. Well, are the others single axle or tandem axle or

" both? ' . )

B.  They would be all tandem axle rears.

Q Aregthey,the|type of tractors which a general
fféight hauler would use, othér -than the special five?

a. For the most part, yes.

0. Now, I think I understood from your testimony

that you provide rigging service in connection with your
heavy hagl-moves?
A, We may.

0. And on some of the moves, I also understood,

v . - .

‘wriggin Services are provided by other contractors?

Lo Vo : ,
A They may. A , :
. ' <

rg»diégdlz assume_on some moﬁes the rigging gerviCes
wduldﬁbé~prbhided by_fhe'shiépers and'cqnsignéeé?

A ies.j | |

0. ‘ff this application wé;e-grapted_wdplanit“be

your intention -- you can answer this on the basis of your

experience in the interstate commerce operations -- would it

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-71,50
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be your intention to provide transportation on regular
conventional flatbed tfailers where you‘prdvide the‘rigging
services?

A Yes. N ' )

0 What type of equipment do your people use in
providing the rigging service?

A Aﬁy material handling equipmen£ reguired to
perform in a competent fashion the joﬁm'Which'would include
forklifté, wiﬁdhes, gantry cranes, hydraqli;‘cfanes, crawler
cranes, jacking systems.

0 Does -your company or does its affil;ate oWwn any
.cfanés§

A, We own-one crane.

Q. Is that on any éf these lists?

A No, it's not.

Q. Now, haﬁé-you.in your intefstate operations.

- provided tranSporFation éf what tﬁe ICC calls.size and weight

_commddities onrcdnventional flat trailers wﬁere you did th
%@rdﬁ}dé;é %igéing service, where your company didn't provide
.tﬁ¢‘¥igging service?

L gl';We do. .
. ,ffw‘} Q‘lﬁAnd'if this applicatioﬁ were:granted'woula it be

your intention. to provide any transportation within Pennsyl-

vania on conventional flat trailers where you did not previde

the rigging service?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING C.QMPA'N?' (717 761-71.50
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o I'm looking ﬂxrthefappgpdix'to yéur sﬁatement
where you list the Pennsﬁlvania o;igiﬁs and_desﬁiﬁétiOns ‘
you've served. S

MR. PATTERSON: TIt's in‘the'body, page thfeéu

BY MR. KAHN: . | S

0. Have you made any moves betweehltﬁo‘poinfs in
Pennsylvanié in the past, where both the-origin!énd.destinatibi
are -in Pennsylvania? -

A We have not. S

0. So all 6f these poiﬁts'were served in,iﬁtérstate
service?

) A Yes, éhey were.

Q. : Does your companf either own'or'leésekany'
,Pennsylvania facilities at,ghelﬁresgpt Eime?‘ i mean:facilitie5
‘fin'theasense-bf terminals.

A .. Today, no; #ithinf2b days, yes.

. 0 Have ?éu‘made any-ﬁefinite.ar;éngements to
acguire a facility? | |
. L

j? kﬂzfgf"Wé are now in process of that.
G e ¢ ’ : .
‘ - .0 Wnen yoﬁ.say 20 days,. I assume something definite.
’ha%‘geéﬁiwsr&éd.out? ‘
v f‘w;V'A;?”§es, sir. ':"f .
0 Is that fécility té be leaéed of burchased?' :
A, To be leaséd. | |

A If reguested.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY .(717).761-7150
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tion from your Counsel -- but can you teilnmefbr-can your

.JUDGE'KLOVEﬁORﬁz Thank you. ~ - )
3;’yRED1Rec$ EXAMENﬁild&_“
‘Bﬁ?MR. PATTERSOg: o . I
. ., 9 -Mr. Lemma, if-and wheﬁ this.CommiSSion decides. '

4 [

_ which™ mayior may not fit within that descrlpt10n7'

37

<O Where will that be?

A Pittsbukgh.

0. Can you tell me =- and I"ve received some informa-

Counsel tell me the total numbetr of public witneSSes'you
intend to call?
MR, PATTERSON: .You mean at thie'set'of hearings .or

’

at all of the hearings? =~ . ’ I
MR, KAHN: For all of them.

. MR. BATTERSON: We don't really have ‘a judgement as

to all of the hedrihgs yetu fThey wiltl beimQ¥e‘than we have

told you about todéy.and‘toméfrpwu”.Whé they_wiil e or

o

how many they Wlll be is largely a functlon of seelng where

we are. after thls proceedlng =~ after these two davs.

oI hbpe that cléars’itgup.

.MR.*KﬁHﬁ{ I think thét{s all Ithave"

- . a

T‘to grant you operatlng authorlty do you intend to seek legal

adv1ce w1th respect to the- appr0pr1ate Pennsylvanla deflnltlon'
df heavy'haul;ng and the use pf.varlousAtypes of eguipment -

19-3“,. ‘ ‘ .

A _We would. : _ | .

* COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY. (717} 761-7150
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0 And do you intend, having gotten that legal

 advice. at ‘that point in the future, to abide by it?"
A Wé certainly.’ would. |
0. Now, sir, you'hold autherity from the Inﬁgistate
Commerce, Commission? |
B .-We do. ' ‘ S .
Q 'bo.yéu have é tariff on file with that Commission?
A We ao,
'LQ And.whethgr-orfnot‘a j@bris'é-biﬁder jbb, Eﬁat is.
_oﬁe in which you have to pid for the r%gginglserVLCe.and/or
the hauling servicé éé you abide by the ﬁérms of'tﬁat ﬁa;iﬁf?
A Ve do. X |
MR. PATTERSQN:' Thaﬁfs all I héve: '

.Mﬁh KAHNQ Nothing further. - -ﬂ",'.', AR '

l JUDGE_kLOGEKORN: Iffthéteﬂs;pdfhing fﬁ;£her of'thg
witness, the ﬁitness:ié‘excusea; fhank-yéu very mu;h,‘ﬁr;
Ménacb?‘ | B |

' {Witnéss excused.)
'MR; ﬁATTERSONr May-welgo off fhe'recordg Ebuiiﬂon@r?

'-UUDGE.KLOVEKORNT'gOffithe record.

o '(Discugsionaoff the feco:af), o
theooh ¢ ' ‘ '

ai b .ﬂ”fJUbéﬁHKLOVEKORN:'.Let‘s:goVbackuonfthé';eCQrd.‘

e e
AR ] 4 L

- A \

LI B

‘partiéé; to‘YOurself and, to the ?eppfter a document headed

MR. PATTERSON: Your Honor, L've handed out to ‘the

"

~rg . ) ‘
] "Ameﬁdmenﬁfto.Application"“which we .referred to at  the onset

.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING (;OMPANY‘- (717) 761-7150
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.

of the hearing today. It's pfobabry;appfopriate to mark that

émEQdment as an exhibit in this procéeding;‘ahd‘l‘would ask
that iﬁ be marked as ﬁpplipanﬁ's:Ekhibit'Z;
 JUDGE RLOVEKORN: Withéué'pbjepxion if‘Wiil Be S0
identified. | i L S ; ‘!
| (Whereupor, the-dpcumené was
marked as Applicant's Exhibit
-~ No, 2 for identification.)
Jﬁhereﬁpon,, : : LT
) - ANGELO M. :MONACO (Reécalled)
having,previously.bgen duly'swofn,'testified furﬁher as
follows;
 DIRECT ExAMiﬁATibN
' BY 'MR. PATTERSON: | J
O Mr, Monaco,, I've blaééq injfropt of‘yéu‘What Has
been‘marked aS‘Apélicant‘s Ex#ibiﬁﬁéf wpich‘is headed,'
"Amendment to Applicant.” Are‘jbﬁ.ful}y_ﬁéq§grséﬁt.@ith the
jmeaning andJihtept of that amendmen£é’_ A
'1A ’ I'am.
Q. Do you.undérsténa tﬁat the.amendﬁeﬁt permitsryou“
td*p?g&iéé service for' the companiesjkisﬁed in la, b and: &
‘but onlyZWLth,respe;tfto %hipmeﬁté Weigﬁiné 35 tons or more?
e e A T do. |
SR TR RIS I : ‘. ,
ééfii’iijlé - éﬁ%‘db you .understand that Part, 2 of the:
‘;gestricpiyg a@endment?estfic%s you agéiﬁst'the provision of

sérﬁice'on tgé named commodities in thét western térriﬁbry
L B |

1

COMMONWEALTH 'REPORTING COMPANY. (717):761-7150
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mentiofed in Part 2 of the amendment?
A I do-

Q. And thax‘otherwise-tﬁis applicatioﬁ stands as

A, fes.

MR, PATTERSON: Thank you very much.

MR. KAHN: Off the record.

(Discuséion off the reéordq)
“(Witneséﬁexcused.i

"(Wheieﬁpdn, at 11:30 a.m., thé hearing was adjourned, -

v

to be reconvened at 1:00 p.m., this same day.)
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| ARTERNOON $ESSION
| (1:00 p.m.)
Jﬁng KLOVEKORN ; Lé;‘g.go'ﬁack on the record.
'M;u’Pattersén.

MR. PATTERSON: I call Mr. Kuhn , Yoﬁr Honoxr.

Wheréupon,'

" JOSEPH .H. KUHN

having been duly sworn, testified as follows:

>
a
1

‘Edison Company?

4

DIRECT EXAMINATION -
. BY MR. PATTERSON: B

',Q .‘Mr;ﬂKuﬁny would fou pleasé state vour full name

and ‘spell the last éne, if you would, dnd your business

address. for the record?

A My riame is Joseph H. Kuhn, K-U-H-=N. I work at -

Metropolitan Edison Company,.at 2800 Pottsville Piké. in

. - ’ o -
Reading, Pennsylvania. -

Q And- what 'is your bOSitionﬂwiph Metropolitan -

! A I'm the traffiec administrator. -

0 .0, What' are your duties and responsibilities as.

- traffic admindstrator, with particular referencel te heavy

hauling  service?"

»

B wWell, I“m'reépéngiﬁie for-thg'routiné,efusuch'

items.torandsfrom Metropolitan Edison's area of customer

* - L) . i

Ly
.

service. .

Y 1 ‘;.. . M ." ' . )
e , COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150




Q _‘Can you desc;ibe for thé recofd in general terms
2|l just what is Metropelitan Edisbnf§~areq-of service?

A Yes. ‘It*s approximately, I,woﬁ;d say,-about
20 miles west of Gettysburg, Pa. and dbout. a 45 degree line’
5 from there to Stroudsburg, Pennsilvania wiﬁﬁ;the eXCeptioh-ofu
g1l a smali_cprridor in the Allentown area which is PP&L ;7 |
7 ?ennsylvania'Powe; & Light Company's -- fertito:?g
8 | Q. Does Mgtr0§0litan E@isd@ Company have QCCasiOn
9 to use ﬁeavy ﬁauling service; that‘isq £6.us§~tfuéking
10 companies who ﬁranéport heavy and gulkYﬁéfticLes %roﬁ or'tb‘-
11|l points in that sefviCeAtérritofy that yoﬁ(vekjustndesCribed?
12 | A Yes, we-do; | |
12 _ Q ‘What kiqd of itemslare'tfénsported‘fdr Metro-

it poiitan‘Edison Company that fit.into the'héavyVh@uliﬁg

15 || ¢category? ;A o .

A6 || j‘Ar-ﬂBasicaiiyr‘lé;gé‘tfaﬁSEOLméré?A‘ | . .
17 “=,¥Q "What is their féngerbf's;ze?a |

18 7; A. .About S}DOO'pQuﬁés to-ZﬁQ fons.

iq‘ o .8 And I take;it Eh%f the-la;ger-of those are the

FL

20 _ones that fit intOEthé’heaVy.haUIiﬁg category?

ol : "B - Yes, sir. = ' .'i{ : ¢ )
22 * . Q - Approximatély how many times per year does Metro-

'f.ZE -politantEdison-Compahy require’ heavy hauling service in that

241" territory?

4

A

- s 254 ¢ - A ~Pﬁb55bly ---not irn thi$ heaviest weight but in

4 t ,‘l.‘t"‘.-‘ -"‘ --:l. Ty e . . ~ .
COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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moving Of transformers in this range -- probably ten or 15

times a year..- c L

0. And by this ranégrége we”taiking'aboht the heavy

hauling range or are we talking ﬁlso:ébﬁntjthe 8}000 poﬁhd

range?

2 Tt could be anywhére from the 8,000 to the
200 ton. ; .

Ll
Lt

Q ‘All'rightg' Now,:sii, what events' trigger the

need to Mmové the transformier?

A Of course, eMergencj type would be in. a complete

B

failure of a transformer; it would‘be;general‘maihtenance;_'

or perhaps they have reached the-enQ€Qf their service éemibd,"

a trangfermek, and they do not wish te take -a chance on

‘extending that and they will take thém out ©f Service. ..

o

0 . Now, ‘sir, when you say maintenance; why does

 mainténanceé requife that. thé transformer be moved?

- A Well, there are certain tliings which have to be

done to thése tranéfbrmers, which Ifminét technicéi}y able to

‘answer at this-timei bﬁt-théy‘have to be dqne‘%o transformers

on ‘o¢casion. -I do not.know all the technical reasons behind:

ik, I dnly‘gét into it when they call me and Ehey say they .

have-ﬁb!movéuit: They do not telllmelwhy1

! 1

'-Q They\déhmﬁ do the mainﬁénancé'gn site?
‘& No.
0. This type .0of maintenance?

A ‘:"‘. v -"L‘ . . : .
Cae St COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY' (717) 761.7150.
.".'. . Ty o L oL -
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A Ne. It's generally ?eﬁy:iargé work aﬁd'it ﬁas to
.bé taken.pfﬁ sité! correét. | ' |

o Wh@re in that territqry'th@t.you'véfhéntiénéd dqu"
'Metr6501itan.E@ison have its major_fabilitieg?':

. A_ :The main headgquarters ié Rgadingu Pénnsylvania.
‘The diviéioné‘are in York;,Lebanon an§ Easton,iwith-genérating
statioﬁs'in Partland, PennsyiVania aﬂd'Reading, Pennsylvania.'

0 -in‘additioh to thosé mgjor'lOCations does Méﬁ:o-
éolitan'Edison Cémpany havg'transformers.statiqned-on.sites
elsewhere in-tpé Seryice-territérx? |

3, -fegl-yThey‘are intefspegsédin‘that-entire

‘tergiﬁq;y_and in pro?ably;hugdreds of éubséatioﬁs.thergﬂare
tfanéférmeré'fhat'fou‘would see along the foadi

0 Néw,-siﬁ?_in'termS'pf ﬁoVement'éf_ﬁransfarmers

'

for maintenance purposes where within the 'statée of. Pennsylvani

qre,the transfgrmerslgqved-fo; maintenance?’ - T
‘*. A Tﬁey_COUld be mOVédrto_Philaaélﬁhiah as an'example

Q.. Who is the maintenance comﬁany-there ﬁr the

%compaﬁy that--
A. Westinqhouéeiand‘General'Eleptric.i can think'éﬁ
of f-hand. - o _ ' ; - v
| | Q. . .All right, Si¥7
:A And I thihk theré aré sqme.fepéir sﬁops_iﬁ thé‘
. A R

.pittsburgh area .and in Cannohsburg, I believe there's one ..

in the area out there. McGraw-Edison,. I believe is out

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150. : .
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- S .
‘:.“'-:~ ' b
theke: 1 |
0. And has. Metropoiditan Edison}haa'bccasién-tp ‘
move transformers from'its serviceiferritopg}ﬂfrom(ﬁhe‘éite
of ﬁhe transfo?mér in_the'service térrféo:yf Eg,ma;nteﬁance
factlities ih Pennsylvania? O |
A Yes, Wwe have. ... - g 3 - f
' o Can gqu éstimaté'overlthe‘las%‘ﬁwq.ér_thfee years
~ how often that has occurred, that is; moﬁi@g them to a
‘maintenghce sikg withinAéhe state? | :
A Two or tliree years? | ""_7
0 '¥§s,'éiff‘”3 S T |
-A :Pfobably 20.01 30;timeéyjl ﬁoula jﬁdgé.
| o | Now;‘é;e tﬁeié,élso ﬁaintenance.chirities outside
. ofy Penn:slylVém‘lﬂ'fa'? X | '
iA Yeéh £here are.
.f' ' R AﬁﬁJYOulundérstand that moyémehﬁ to qndlfrom ﬁhbse
LméihtenahCe';ités is_noi subjec#.tohthis.qﬁpli&afiqﬁ?
B Yes; I-undéfstan@; - o
. Wwbenvfhe occasion a?iseé.%q havé!ﬁo_méve a

transformer for maintenance purposes do you rig those

~

tranformers, that ‘is, move them off of their-site and on to’

.
+

. ".A  'No.
Q. -- With your own’in-house capabilities?

A No, we generdlly ‘do not on the heavier because’

v

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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" we don{t have the equipment.

-Q ..Let's define, if we can, at least within a range;.
the term "heavier." We have been dealing with items as small
as 8,000 pounds and as large as hundreds of tons. Where do
vou draw the line between light and heavy?

Aa. T would say,‘personaliy, it would be somewhere
around 50 tons.

0 ﬁow, when you have occasion to move 'a transformer.:
of 50.tqns or more do you call upon the carrier who is chosen
for tHe job to also move it off of its sténchion and onto
the vehicle? |

A, Yes; thef'do the whole job.

0.  And the same would.be £rqe at the other end of the
job? . ' ' ' ;

A Yes, of course. |

9  Now, when you move a trénsfgrmer_for maintenance
I take it that after’ it has been repaired or refurbished
that it comes back as well?

A 'Yes.

0 And the carrier on that return haul is also
called upon to lift.the transformer off of the vehicle?

A That's correct.

'g Are most of the heavylmoves, that is, the move-
 ments of transformers of 50'ton;‘or more, dome entirely by

road or are most of them in conjunction with rail movement?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY * (7171 761.7150
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o j%: We have"had some‘that have gone aiso‘with reilg
“We have«aisokhed the.same people put thém on the ratl cars
H - o o o

“to go as well as moved them —~'we ‘have had dual moves. We.

have some put on.aurail car and theh they take the one that'

has to be’ repalred off the site and then take it to the

repair site to be worked On-.

0 All right, sir. On maintenance moves like that,
that is, occasions wheniyou.move transformers for maintenance

. [

purposes, do you normally have some advanced noticé that

it's géipg to bé -- that that transportation is going to take.

%

place? :
A.. I'd say in the méjority,;yesJ théere is soﬁe
notification. - s

Q- ;A;e‘there times in yvour business when vou meove
- f . + . - B

‘" transformers ffomhplaCe to place’ within your service. territoryf

A Yes.

O _What ogcasionewoﬁid:sta;t a move Iike that?

" -;Well}'iﬁ'we-are_suspecting thiat a transformer is
going to_go we have additional 'spare transformers interspersed
throughout Gur. territory éﬁd.ﬁegwoﬁidxmove-them te replace

1

that'tianQEOfmer-tHat iS'iﬁ'&ohbt,_

) Now, the first trlgger that you mentloned _that

‘is the thlng Wthh starts the need for heavy haullnq serv1ce,

‘o.

is in theé case'oﬁ either a failure ér an expected failure.

Do you normally have much notice with respect to a need for

TR COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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béav§.haulihg‘§grvice in those instances?

. A No, when it's emergency;

: '.d:"How often during the period of a year, ranging
baék éver ghé-last three or four years, how often during the
period of one year is there a need to move a transformer on
an emergency or urgent basis?

A I would say two to five times in a year that may
happen, to the best of my knowledge.

Q. And normally is that sufficient if you get that
done the day after or the second day after you know about
the imminent failure?l

A If I know about it that day we have to také‘
action that day.

. 0. Why is that?
A, We do-not want to have oﬁr customers ocut there

without electricity. We-don't want any outages. We must

service thenm.

v

Q. Now, sir, have you used the serviées of Daily
Expgessh the heavy haﬁling services of Daily'Express, in
conneCtiop with traﬁsformer_mngments‘within Pennsylvania?

A. Yes, I have.

) .Haye'yoﬁ used the services of Frank Hake?

A, Within Pennsyivania?

Q . Within Pennsylvania.

A Not to my knowledge.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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0 gave.YOu used the services. of David Graham Company

B '

iﬂ.conneqﬁibp with. the movement ©f heavy hauling loads?
» A | No, not for heavy hauling.

"0 Dbe you use the David Graham. Compahy at all?
s e :
Q What kind of things do they handle for you?
A I'd say under 40,000 pounds I have used them.
0 .How about P. Liedtka, which is another Protestarit
in this case. Are you familiar with that carrier?
A. I never he&rd of that carrier before toéay.
0. ‘How abpuf Moore-Flesher Hauling?
Z‘A I never heérd of that carrierx beforg todayl
) Has it been so in the past that a.number of the

heavier movements, that is, the extra-large transformers,

A Yes.

lQ Is there a.trena'in that area that moré are going
to be moved by rail fpr,éhe iépgesf‘pa:t of their trip or
less,in your view? | ' |

‘-R' T would say from out of state, if that is bearing
oﬂ thié:point,‘they are mostly by rail coming into us, to
the nearest rail éidiné-to_our site.

- 0. Are. you ha;ing any'difficuity'with_finding réilf

roaé sidings ‘hear your ‘sites?

A Yes.  T'm afraid every year there are less.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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¢ Q. 7 You'Ve:tésﬁified'éhatyoﬁ've_gséd the services.af
ggiDailgtwiﬁhin Pennsflvanig'and youﬂée géed_#ﬁe;gervicés of
‘é?;fgéﬁkwﬁggé‘ffo%fpointé‘inPennsylvahi% t?;other locatibﬁs -
4. ﬂr‘;f'?ﬁzkifiNdﬁHakéwz Paily, yes. Hahe,'l knoﬁ, was an
_; inﬁefgiégéﬂQAVé. ‘
-6. o -b‘i Okay. Were their services generally satisfactofy?
7 A Yeé, |
8 Q. Wﬁy, theh, if they wéfé.satisfaetory; are you
9 hefe Suﬁportlng the appllcatlén of J. F, Lomma, Iﬁc.?
10 . '  A‘ Becéuse I would like to ﬁave the optlon, especially
11 || in emeggehéy.cénditibhé} to haveqmqré'than one or two carriers:
12 becaﬁée pﬁfOrtuhately thé‘natuxe of £he'itemsf@e-§re rnoving
15 séﬁgtimes ties up~théi} equipment - and if;ﬁhéir-equipment is
;%J tigd up aé& I éail"them‘ahdlthey cannok péfﬁorm'l have {6 have
15 falterﬂa£é§.;T mo:e‘ﬁhap justibne.q;ltWo,-& would like £Q~have
.frgllas mapy1as-possiblel—¥ so that we caﬁ'sefvice our cﬁStQmérs.
.‘ﬁT Wercaﬁnqt afford Ed‘hav? an-outager - o
18 0. fHéve yOu.haajo¢éasipns where you:havé called
19 fca;riers for,moveménéiwi£hin thé.sﬁatéhdfn?ennsylvaﬁia of
20 || heavy trahs£$%me;s and they have indicated té;yoﬁ £hét their
-;'1 ‘eéﬁnipmeﬁ£“is tied up?
 2% ; --i. : they ]USt said they couldn t-do’ 1t They |
;éii‘didn‘t séy why; They just ‘said they wouldn't be able to do
"'é4‘&i£ this‘£img. If they say' no- I've ‘got, to go on to the next
25 | one. I don't have'tmme to hear-thelrfstofy. If they say no
(':IQMMONW;EALTITI.REPORTING CQMPA["\:Y (7171 761-7150
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that‘SHail T haQe‘to hear. Why théy can't do it, I -cannot’

answer that.

v

.\, MR- PATTERSON: That's all I have. I tender the

i c
’f T "r"-_i‘ - 'l‘-3 )
’ Witﬁéss fOr’bross—examinatidn.
RV R CROSS~EXAMINATION ,.

BY MR. CHESNUTT: -

.
M

.Q in thé servigeé’that havé'been fﬁrnished tquou'
Ey Daily Express, Mr.gKﬁhn, what sort of-trailereqqipmeﬁf
have they furnished go ﬁou? ‘; h |
) A  In particular I think.I“asked.for an aif—ride;'
Q. ;And‘do you recail'the;iéSt,timethat_Dailg-
:@;dvided.ée;vicg fo Met¥0pdli£an-Edison %itﬂiﬁiPennSylvania?
A I do not recall the lasts£imé;;no.
@ Do you recall what size‘transfgrmér thef'iast
]m@ﬁed‘foxiyoﬁ?‘ - R | '“
A. ‘Tﬁat.waé around 36'%on as I %ecélljuuwthat T
vividiy féééll,'gnyWay.'
.Q Cgﬂﬁou reeall'an_inétghcétﬁiﬁhin i984 where a

:Metropolitan“Edisdn-qust¢mer'was;dépnivedﬂof'electricity\

service bec¢ause of the failyre of being -able to move a

]

- . H

‘A, No, they were not.deﬁrivgﬁ.J'
'0:  -And would tha£ be true for 19§3‘as-@eli?'
A To the best of my knbwlé&ge,‘yésw{

. ‘ ) h)

0. You indicated that over a period of a year's

COMMONWEALTH REPCRTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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time there wéuld be ten what I call maintehénce moves of.
transformers and that the weight.ofafhose transformers would

range from 8,000 pounds to 200 tons, You then indicated that

thef%d‘tdﬁs b1 .more type of transformers were what you.would

A ' .
N <

‘ ¢3ll the heavier?

;¥éé- That Qaé just my ipte;pretation.

Surely. Focusing on the:less than 50 tthQtype
moves, how many of the ten Qithin a year's £ime would be of
that variety, of the less than 50 ton variéty?

A I'wouid think the majorityll

Q. Like eight?

A Eight, the majority.

0. So would it be fair to—thaf,ﬁhat the over 50
ton movement is a rather spgcialized evénté

A Oh,.yes.

") Whét|carr%er hafe you u%ilizedff— well, have you
moved any maintenance -- fbr.mainténancé puiposes have you
moved any transfbrmgrs weighiné'in excess of 50 tons during
1984 so far within Pennsylvania? |

A Not that I recall at this mdﬁent}"ng;

0. 1ooking back into 1983 Can'you rgcéll any of that
'wéight fhat Were_ﬁoVéd? )

A I don"t recall the wgigbts,gf thé t;ﬁhsformefs.

0. The last time do you recall what carrier was '

utilized within Pennsylvania, the last time you moved a

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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transformer weighing in excess of 50 tons?
A Yes, Kreitz.
‘0 That's K-R-E-T-T-322

A I believe that"s .how you spell it.

v e

: ) . Doés Kreitz hold, .if you know, operating auhoxrity
o ‘7__.‘@ N . .

from this Commission which'is specifitallﬁ'direCted to service

J

| c ' s A .
_fo:.M%tropol%tan Edison?

~

h‘  ?;bfﬁ:f_ﬁeé, They have applied fp:loﬁr ﬁarticular items.
0. And they have applied férfthat type of authority?

"4, No. They gave_gotteh it a léﬁg time ago, a

coupié of years. )
Q. And that'authorization‘eﬂablés‘kreitz to serve
throughout your service territo;y?
b A' ,I‘don't recall.thg_diStancé that.fhey are allowed
to move. It's basically iﬁ the Reading érea'that we use
thém. ‘That is where they afe‘located. That's their head=
-quéxtérs. o | "

0 | In addition to Kreitz aré'tﬁete'any othér-carriers
thathéﬁé-beén-involvéd with the move@eﬁt of the»hé#vier
;raﬁsfd;mers'aé;?od'haVé_defined themTwiEhin the sté%e of
Péhnsyiﬁania?

A. - Not-that i.éan'think of at the moment.
L Q‘ To youf knowledge are there any carriers -in: -

additioh to Kreitz who have obtained authorization to provide

service for Metropolitan Edison particularly from this

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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Commission?

A Not to ﬁy Ehowledge.

0 Foéusing now'sn the m0vement:of5trénsformers
meighipg less than 50 tons, yod've indiéated tha?'baily
Express, for example, moved a 36 tonlfransforme: to the

pest‘of your recollection. How many moves in 1984 so far

B | b > -
S S

hive occurred with the transformers weighing = from 8,000
pounds* t6 149-1/2 tons?

* . . At Within Pennsylvania?
x .‘l! ?l‘: °

-

0. Within Pénhsylvanié.

A @h?ee of fourias‘I:re§alli

0 Apd‘could‘youxindicate fbr QS'what motor ca£riers
were invoived in pefformipg that trénSportation service?

A Kreitz was one of them. I recall that. The other

ones I don't recall at the moment.

.0, Do either Westingheuse~or‘GE‘or ;ny of the other
mainténance~sérvices furnish thg tréhsportgﬁipn services at
all?

-A' Geﬁérally not on repairs.

Q. During.1984'£o date can_yog'recaii the last neéd"
your company had for what you termed émergency moveﬁentgf
Qithin Pennsylvania?

A- T think this-ong'fhéﬁ Kreitz moved feqently was
in that category. It was éhor£ notice.

0 Do I understénd correctly that you have uséd the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMI_’-"'ANY‘ (717 761-7150
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. || services ~- have you used the services of J. F. ‘Lomma for

9. Eransportation outside of Pennsylvania?

3 . A They had one move a couple of years ago. I do
4 not recall the time. Two or three years ago, as I recall,
5 they did move one big transformer because they had this

special equipment for this huge 200 ton transformer.

- L T . . . . .
e Y .0 Mnryour use of J. F. Lomma if this application

. ¢ - B .
’3 were to be favoﬁably acted upon by the Judge and the Commission,

[ .' . . . 1 M ! ,

L

. 9|l would you confine your use of the carrier for the movement of
10 || those transformers weighing in ‘excess of 50 tons? ' ‘ ok
11 , ‘ . A. -No.

“"1 12 Q.

13 8,000 pounds how are they loaded onto the motor vehicle

In the movement of the transformers that weight

14 trailer equipment which is utilized to transport them?

15 .+ A Usually the carrier supplies the rigging and the

16 cranes and so forth to load them, or slides them as the case
17 ‘may be. Sometimes 'they don't lift them, ihey slide them.
18 0 At the substation sites wherethe transformers are

19 located I assume‘there are no means that Metropolitan Edison

.

20 can use ~——

21 . - A No, theré'is no equipmeﬁt‘there at all becauée
22 || they are isolated and they would be in jeopardy.

23 ) So woqld it be fair to gay‘thét in.all instances
. _ 24 where You use motor carrile; se-’r;rice‘ you eiﬁher require the

25 carrier to supply the riggihg with‘ﬁis own equipment or to

“

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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arrange for the supply of the rigging service?

" A -Yes, we let ‘them do the whole job. However they

arrange 1t is up to them.

0. In the use of Lomma, you say it was three or

four years ago?

-~ A  Some years ago, yes.
0. Was that a situation of maintenance?
:‘{~ 'i;}éf‘ ﬁgh:it was a new transformer.
‘. 0 Aéd it was being brought ih to the Met Ed svstemi~
- T I
WY That's rigne.

. 'Q, =- From the supplier?
A That's right; from out qf state as T recéll.
0. And that.suppiier was the.one that selectgd Lomma
for that transpeortation?
A, No. No,.I selected then:
Q. And in making that sélection could vou explain
for us how you arrived-ét the price that Lomma would charge.
you for the 'service to be performed?.
A There was a competitive-bid.for those who had the.
eéuiément to-move such é*hUge transforﬁer.
0 Ané.they were'thé 1OW'bidder?
A. ‘ Yes.
0 bid that result in the signing of a contraét for

transportation services between Metropolitan Edison and-

Lomma?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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A No.
MR. CHESNUTT: ©Those are ali the questions'I have.
Thank you,‘sir.
JUDGE KLOVEKOEN: Thank you; Mr . Chesnu££;.
M. Kahn.
CROSS-EXAMINATION
BY MR, KAHN:
"Q "Your headquarters in Reading, 1s there a power
P B ’
ﬁ;g5;.théré?v ' o .

.A‘l There is one in the Reading area; It's not at the

. (R o : '

éémé'éite és‘fhe headquarters. It's a few ﬁiles apart.
2a"::Q. :éhd you méntiéneﬁ'faciliéiés‘iﬂ York, Lebanon
and Easton.  What are they? |
. A They are sﬁbdivisions for transmission and
VdisﬁributiOn lines. InAother words, thg& have stdreﬂouses
there to betable‘to‘také'gare‘of‘thé Liﬁgs,{thenwires.
0. Are they Places:where you héVe‘generators?l
A No. .Thgre are just two generﬁtors, Porélaﬁd
Generating Sﬁation and Titus, which is in Readihé.
0 I used the wrong word. fﬁo they have transformers?
h  Transformers -- C 7 n
0. bé they have them in'Readiné, York and Lebanon?
A Each division does @pt-necéésari}y have=6né on

that site, although some do. York, I believe, has it in the

_backyard, so to speak, the substation. Substations are

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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interspersed every-so many miles a@ért in all directions of
the wires for breakdown of the powe£ £hat's coming through on
the high.tension lines:
'g What I'm trying to find out is.the first groﬁp of
pléces you ‘mentioned, Reading, York, Lebanon and Easton --
is that it?
| A Yes.

1Q Do all of those places have transformers?

- AI
5w , J'
. dea - . .
© N vk L . . .

~Well, they have them in the area. They are not

a

.heqésséfiiy°at‘tha£ point.

.+ . 0 ; Anduthen you mentioned stations or substations --
SR LT s ! '

!

"":‘:,.-" LR ' . - H . -
I'm not guite sure which -- at Portland, Pennsylvania and

: PN ;7 B

. "W -
another place?

‘A.. Portland Generating_Statibn is a power plant

where they create the electricity. And the Titus Station,

which i%'in'Reading, which is the'néme of that power plant,
thét's a.generating station. They have tranéfdrmers there,

too, qpite‘huge,
0.+ And the other substantions

U e
. . . . .

you referred to

_generally, de they have heavy transfoﬁmeré.br do they have

smaller transfprmérs?
A _Weli; it ranges -
Q. -All differeﬁt.sizes?
A Yes, all sizes, various sizes.to do various

things.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717) 761.7150
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Q. Now, the smaller transformers, the 8,000 pdunds
and in that vicinity, do they move on regular flat trailers?
A Yes,. |

0. Can you tell us at which lével of Qeight would
you have to use a épecial'highway trailer like a lowboy or
a dquble-drop?

A Sometimes the weight is not directly reflective

- on the height;of the thing. You could have one that is not

too. heavy but be very tall. So you have té get the drop -

Qecgsyandwso_forth. It could be'S,ODC'pounds'and be 14 feet

£411.™ There are different configurations.

Q. What's the range of heights?
A‘ '

A.l'ﬁhybe from five feet high and spread out, you

1r,

) oy

- DI - ' )
know, maybe eight, ten feet long, to fdur foot square and

15 feet. higli. They could be various héights, -

0. At whaé‘ﬂeight.would you have.to get special
equigment£ | |

A Anything. over eight feet.

1@  15 there a particﬁlar weight'ﬁhere‘you.have to
go‘to a»S§e§ral trailer?ﬂ

A. - I think that the configuration would cause the

gpécial trailer. . . _ . e

0. More than-the weight?
A Yes, more than the weight.

Q. And how many' of youi transfo;mersg:of the ten

_ COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761.7150
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transformer moves a year, would be over eight feet tall?
Y I.'would think a majority of them would be.

0. I thought you said -- and you cdorre¢t me if 1I'm

‘wrong -- that on the smaller transformers you do the rigging

with your own people and it's.just on the heavier ones that

you -let ﬁhekqarrier do the figging.

A There-are-Soﬁe very small ones.that they have

.craneg in our own possession and we can take to a site if

wé need to move it. But all they would do is maybe take it

. off and set it on the ground. They wouldn't transport i£
P ' ' <

o .
! '

'7 anyWheréyuﬂuéE strictly 1ift it off the base.” But it would

' not-be/,very heavy. ‘I think the limit is 10,000 ot 15,000

! ! e - ‘».. - - . .
pdﬁndé, the cranes they have. They are not- very heavy duty.
LU ST . ’ '

d 00 4 . . ‘ .
' ‘0. Where your cranes could handle it would 'you put
it on the trailer? ’

v

A" They 'generally den't do.that because once we get

‘the carrier to. do the job théy take the jobr from beginning to

+ T

‘end, from Point A’'to Point B. No; our-peéple -- they would

rathér_ﬁot'dé‘that:. They have AEﬁéf tﬁiégé'théf they have
to tqke care .of . fhe lines:agé the'ﬁosf importan£ thiﬁg} |
servicing of-éqch_movements they d&hliiget into.

0. Thatautﬁority'thé£ Kreitz has to serve Metro-

politan Edison,. I assume your company sﬁpported them' for that

authority?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717 761-7150
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A As I recall, I think that we were talking t6 them
and asking-exactiy what -- when T firsticame‘intoﬁthé‘job:I

asked them what they covéred,and‘sd forth arnd they sqid they

would see we were covered in'tﬁansformeré and, poles and mobile

‘units:-or whateﬁér:it'might be that'Wg needed done in'that

IS

area'érpund Reading, o | o
0 Whét I'm gettiég‘at ié‘—;
A No, I did not-appeéf fdr.them: No:
9  Did anybody from your comgany‘éppéir?“
:'A Not Ehét,I know oé,'hé;
o} .Did»thgy get.thét;achoriiy from.this“Comﬁission?

A. . To my kanLeng@'yasg

,._“.,o
oL S 4

'f?"'» © 0 - 'That move, £hatﬂhéd%yrmo§eg'50 tons orx more that

St

Kreitz handled :that you say.was;ﬁhe‘lastfexkra-Heavy mnove,

B
11 B NI v
) LY
. ”-iu L s

y - r ' ' . ’ ) L. L )
B We just Had one receritly. I think it was in that -

’ e a L
categery., yYes.

[o} ) And did,i_uhderstand:§du;to say- that you only had.

e

one such move in 198472 -
A ! So far. "T've got twd more coming up, but that,

of course,.doesn't counk. ;. "ﬁ T
. 'Q 'jAﬁd'I"m notfcleérfwhqtnyu-said ébouﬁ_my‘clien%,

. g

‘Frank W. Hake. I uhflerstood you have not used him in Pennsyl-

-

“
(X} !

vania.

A No. He brought a transformer from Jersey from

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY: (717) 761-7150
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our sister company in an emergency, and.transéorted-it from
Jersey to Pennsylvania. i

Q_ And that was the only use you made of Hake?

A:. Yes, |

MR: KAHN: I think that's.éll I h%ve.

MR. PATTERSON: I have nothing further.

JUDGE KLOVEKORN: If theré is nothing further of'thg-
witness, the witness is‘excusea. Thank yop_very much,, sir.

| (Witness éxpuged.)

MR. PATTERSON: ‘Your Honor, that'g all we héve for
toéay. As I'had previously'indiéated fo you, we will have
sig or éeven-withésses for £omorrow __ at least the last I

) heard o~ ‘..t R
ok T R
i

. SN t .
.7 . \JUDGE KLOVEKORM: Fine. If there 'is. nothing further,

:*ﬂthis,Q¢a¢ing;stands-adjourned until ten o'clock tomorrow
il SRS ARSI . S .

1
3 .

morning. ... . . , _
L . T : '
(Whereupon, at 1:35 p.m., the hearing was adjourned,
to *be feConvened at 10:00 a.m.” on Wednesday, June 27, 1984,

in Philadelphia, Pennéylvaﬁiaf)
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-I hereby certify, as’ the étenogfaphic reporter,

that the fqregéiné proceedings were taken stenographiéally
by me and thereafter reducedvtO'typewkiting by me or under,

and that this_transg;ipt.is'a true and accurate

sy

my direction;

reébfd'ﬁplthe best of my ability.
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